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Veteran’s Appreciation BBQ Won The Day! 

Somewhere around a hundred residents  came to this event. Some 

brought some astonishing military vehicles. As usual, the company 

and food were great. There was also a chili cook off and the new flag-

pole was dedicated. Looks like this will be an annual event! 



President Dave Kane 352-509-7754  

dck945@yahoo.com 

Vice-President Donna Levin 262-497-1618  

wdblevin@gmail.com 

Secretary Leslie Pope-Hall 861-3292 

blctie@aol.com 

Treasurer Dick Woodrome 861-2364 

rdw218w@aol.com 

MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER 

THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL     

MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com 

Beautification Chair: Vacant  

Control  Chair:  Vacant  

Directory Chair: Elizabeth Waller  304-8871  

Membership Chair: Dick Woodrome       861-2364 

Newsletter         Chair: Jodie Gebhard 390-3739 

                          email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net  

Parties Chair: Connie Story &  

Sandy Mollberg 

369-0809 

861-9622 

                            Toni Kimball                               861-4934 

Recycling Chair: Rachael &  Lillian Workman 

Refreshments Chair: BK Sawyer, Janice 861-8883 

Sunshine Chair: Sandy Mollberg 861-9622 

Welcome Chair: Della Brock 873-2726 

Officers of MWFPOA  &  Committees 
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out 5 dangerous trees in the park and 

have the stumps ground down.  By the 

time you read this all the work will be 

done.  This makes the park safer for all 

who use it and should help to reduce 

some of the tree debris lying around, 

especially in the playground area. 

Elizabeth Waller will be updating the 

Neighbor to Neighbor section of our 

webpage.  Her ambitious goal is to 

have it done by January 1st, but with the 

Holidays here it might take a little long-

er.  She is looking for help in contacting 

the current listed businesses to make 

sure their information is up to date.  

Plus, she is always looking for more 

business recommendations.  If you rec-

ommend someone on MWF1, she will 

probably contact you to see if you feel 

they should be in Neighbor to Neigh-

bor.  If you want to help Elizabeth with 

this project or have a business to rec-

ommend, contact her at:  eliza-

beth@slowturningfarm.com. 

Finally, we had a discussion about the 

best way to keep everyone informed of 

updates to our MWF Telephone Direc-

tory that is published every two years.  

It was decided that Dick Woodrome 

would keep providing updates on 

MWF1 and in the Newsletter.  Then 

every 6 months, the Newsletter will 

publish a list of the last 6 months up-

dates.    

The Holidays are 

upon us.  Actually, 

if you believe the 

advertising indus-

try they have since 

around the 4th of 

July.  People are 

busy, families are 

getting together.  

We’ll eat too 

much, chat too much, probably watch too 

many games on TV, shop too much and 

spend more than we planned, but mainly 

enjoy our friends and family while we do 

most of it. 

We had our November Association meet-

ing and I could tell the holidays were 

upon us.  While we had a smaller crowd 

and they were really bundled up for 

Florida, everyone seemed to be in a Hol-

iday mood.  People were upbeat, chatty, 

ate too many of the good snacks and 

generally enjoyed each other’s compa-

ny.  It’s really too bad the rest of you 

weren’t there.  We missed you and 

hoped to see you and help you start your 

Holiday season off.  But we know not 

everyone can make the meetings so I’ll 

cover some of the highlights for you. 

Regarding the road project, they are 

reportedly 3 months ahead of schedule 

because of the decent weather and be-

ing able to add additional crews.  They 

are very interested in knowing about any 

issues with the finished road, so if you 

notice something please let Jim Bain 

know.  Also, in discussions with the 

crews, Jim found out that they really ap-

preciate the treats they have been get-

ting from MWF.  They think this is about 

the nicest neighborhood they have been 

in.  Don’t we all? 

The Veterans Appreciation BBQ and 

Chili Cook-off was a great success.  It 

was decided that while MWF wants to 

support it in some manner on an annual 

basis, a review of the Associations fi-

nances was in order to determine what 

level of support might be best.  A review 

and report will be presented at the Janu-

ary Association meeting.  Jim Bain is 

leading the review and will work with 

members of the Board and Party Com-

mittee in the process.   

As a sideline to the Veterans event, there 

were 57 photos shared with Vice Presi-

dent Donna Levin at her request.  We 

talked to Wayne Hebert who manages 

the website and we will have an area on 

the webpage where event photos can be 

posted and viewed by everyone.  So 

continue to take those photos and share 

them.  We would all love to see them.  

We’ll let you know when that area is up 

and running. 

The Association allocated funds to take 

ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  Happy Holidays! 

Continued on Page 5 
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ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Membership  & Newsletter 

The current membership year runs from June to the end of 

May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your 

membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a 

multitude of events and improvements to our community. We 

need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms 

the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don’t forget 

that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encour-

aged to participate in all aspects of the Association.  

Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 

861 -2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have 

the good feeling that comes from being an involved and con-

tributing member of your community.  

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF 

who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your 

mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the 

eyes of the USPS. If you’re not getting one and/or need a tube, 

contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at 

rdw218w@aol.com  

**NOTICE: Residents who summer outside of Meadow 

Wood Farms please advise Dick Woodrome to update your 

subscription from home delivery to the mailing list.**  

 Sunshine Report 

 If you are aware of someone who could benefit 

from receiving a card, whether due to illness or 

other reason, please notify: Sandy Mollberg at :   

lenelew@aol.com  phone at 861-9622.  

Condolences were sent to the family of Sue Van 

Anken on her passing.  

Thank you also to our gen-

erous members who con-

tribute delicious goodies 

to our meetings making 

them  more festive and so-

Update Info to Directory: If you 

have any updates to your phone number, spelling of your 

name or corrections to your address, please send them to 

Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com  

New 2013/14 Directories are printed  

They will be available at the meetings or please contact 

Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call 861-2364 

to find out how to get yours.  New directories are  free 

for members. Non members may purchase the directory 

for $5.00.  Members who would like to have an extra 

copy may purchase one for $2.00. 

 Recycle Your Aluminum Cans  

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury 

Two of our neighborhood young ladies have volun-

teered to take over the collection.  

Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman! 

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the 

front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View 

Drive East. Barrels are provided for that  purpose.  

Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and crushed 

are our favorites. Tab tops may go to any charity 

you know or bring them  to meetings to go to 

Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation. 

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE! 

Come to the Meeting 

and Win $75.00 

Thank You Newsletter 

 Delivery People 

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your 

newsletter every month . This saves the association 

considerable mailing expense and ensures that you 

get your newsletter in a timely manner. 

The newsletter is ALSO available in color on the website.  

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com 

 

MWF Pet Rescue  A wonderful new 

neighbor here in MWF has volunteered to "man" 

the  animal rescue here in the neighborhood.  I will 

be assisting her as needed, so feel free to call either 

of us when strays appear,  loose horses, or you lost 

a pet. We are, however, in need of a large pen 

to accommodate these animals.  We would prefer a 

donated cage to erect on her property, but will ac-

cept putting the animals in your cage on your prop-

erty until the owners are located, or other measures 

taken.  Please call Stephanie (Stevie) Gor-

don at 352-566-8527 or Sandy Mollberg  352-861-

9622. 
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                          Meadow Wood Treasures by Bill Lammers  
A few years ago, when I was recovering from one of my "procedures" my kids said I needed 

to get out of the house so they got me a metal detector. So out I went with the detector in one 

hand and a digger in the other. It was not long before the unit started beeping like crazy and a 

digging I went. The first treasure I found was an old rusty nail. I thought to my self, it's not the 

item I found but the thrill of finding something that was buried for maybe 100 years, maybe 

more. From then on it has been treasure after treasure and a yard that looks like a bad golfer lived here. 

  Since my first find I have found many old mining tools, a step for buckboard, parts of a cast iron stove, brass 

parts to a harmonica, a brass buckle clasp, 28 cents and a box full of old nails, wire and mystery items.  

At one time I searched another property near where the old Fort Hook was located and found many era relat-

ed items. I even dug up some old glass and pottery items while digging for metal objects. These items were 

given to the Silver River Museum. 

Remember it's not what you find but the thrill of finding something that may have been buried for years, so 

get yourself a metal detector and search your yard, you to might find the missing gold bars, like mine, ru-

mored to be buried somewhere here in Meadow Wood.   

 

 

                                                                                                 

 ROADS  UPDATE  & SEARCHING FOR TREASURE 

MWF Roads Status Report – Jim Bain      bain2@cfl.rr.com  352-237-9672 

 Wow! As I write this, our road project is moving along very quickly. To date, the crews have reclaimed 

over 15 miles of the 17.5 miles of road in MWF. They have paved over half of the neighborhood. They are 

over 3 months ahead of schedule and hope to be substantially complete by the end of December.  

Again, I want to thank those folks who have volunteered to deliver treats to the workers on 

alternating Fridays. This simple gesture continues to strengthen a great relationship 

between the crews and our residents.  If you have questions, please submit them to 

mwfroads@gmail.com. I’ll be happy to do my best to find the answers. 

Respectfully, 

Jim Bain   (our liaison  person with the County regarding our road improvements. ) 

 

mailto:Jbain2@cfl.rr.com
mailto:mwfroads@gmail.com
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SHARE THE ROADS  

Share The Road Safely– Dave Kane 

President’s Message continued…….   This page can then be printed out, for those who read the Newsletter electronically, or 

removed from the delivered Newsletter and added to your Directory.  This will help keep everyone updated on our newest 

residents. 

In our continuing efforts to recognize those who do good within Meadow Wood Farms, Elizabeth Waller wanted to recognize 

Warren and Donna Levin.  They undertook the task of organizing the treats for the road crews.  It has been highly successful 

and very well received.  Thank you Donna and Warren for your efforts, and to all those who have provided treats as well.   

Further, Elizabeth Waller wanted to recognize the MWF Angels.  This is a loose knit band of do-gooders who are out and 

about helping their neighbors in MWF.  This group gives of their free time to help neighbors in need.  If you know of a neigh-

bor in need, contact Jim Bain or Elizabeth Waller to see it the Angels might be able to help.  Thank you Angels. 

Those are your meeting highlights.  Our upcoming meetings are the Executive Board meetings on December 11th and Janu-

ary 8th and our Association meeting on January 15th.  We hope to see you there. 

Deb and I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  We have had a lot to be thankful for this past year 

and Meadow Wood Farms and the fine people residing here are a large part of what we are thankful for.  Thank you every-

one and enjoy your holidays. 

Stay Safe, 

Dave Kane - President 

 

  Holy Moley!   Did you feel that?  I didn’t either.  I didn’t feel the bumps, dips and pot-

holes that were on the roads a short time ago.  Doesn’t it feel good?  Heck, I thought Deb 

had taken the truck and had new soft ride shocks put on it without my knowing.  I really 

like the way the roads are being completed, but I do have one little complaint.  I can’t feel 

the seat of my pants any more. 

 

What I mean is, on the old road, I could pretty much tell by the bumps and dips how fast I 

was going.  I could feel it in the seat of my pants.  So could you, I’ll bet.  Most of us became 

pretty good at regulating our speed in MWF by the seat of our pants and the way stuff rat-

tled around in our rigs.  Now however, the roads are smooth as silk.  Nothing rattles.  I 

have to admit I looked down at the old speedometer the other day and I was cruising 

along about 35 or so in MWF.  I never would have guessed, since I usually try to keep it a 

little shy of 30 so I don’t get surprised around one of our curves by someone or something on the roads. 

 

So now I have to watch my speedometer a little more until the calluses on my fanny thin a little and then I can get back to 

feeling the seat of my pants again.  So what about you?  Are you still driving by the seat of your pants or have you been look-

ing at your speedometer more lately? 

 

I guess I could take up roller blades now that the roads are so nice.  That way I know I’d feel the seat of my pants – a lot!   

 

 

 Please slow down! 

…..and Stay Safe!    (Those two things are inextricably related, aren’t they?  The NL editor’s observation.) 



 

CLUBS & ACTIVITIES                       
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MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA)  
is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, food, 

etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome. Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to own a horse or live in 

Meadow Wood Farms to join. Membership is $5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off “most in store 

items” at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as 

feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to 

receive the discount.  For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-

President Carol Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153.       

Meadow Wood Equine Club (not affiliated with MWFPOA) —Carol Shockey 

The Cross Florida Greenway staff needs volunteers to participate in the December 13th Ocala Christmas Parade as part of the 

Animal Unit.  Contact Bre Ximenes if interested, 352-236-7143; bre.ximenes@dep.state.fl.us.  

The Equine Club Annual Christmas Party will be held Tuesday December 16th at 7:00 pm at the home of Kathy & Stan Rohlwing - 

1891 NW 150th Avenue.  Join us as we celebrate the holiday spirit. We will have a variety of foods, please bring something to share. Al-

so, you may participate our Annual Holiday Horsey Gift Exchange, or just watch the fun, whichever you prefer.  To participate, please 

bring a wrapped horsey gift valued at $10 to $15.  And 2015 club dues may be paid.  Any questions please call Secretary/Treasurer Kathy 

Rohlwing at (352) 861-7405 

************************************************************************************************* 

    Upcoming Horsey and Other Events 

Dec 6th & 7th, 2014 - Tack Shack Horsey Yard Sale - Saturday and Sunday - the back parking lot becomes an equine flea market with 

folks selling used tack, gently used stable equipment, and all kinds of other used horsey things in conjunction with a  store wide sale at 

Tack Shack of Ocala and Tack Shack Too Western store. Selling spaces are 10' X 10' and the fee, currently $15.00, charged for each 

space is donated to the Marion County 4H Horse Specialty Club, who are on hand selling breakfast sandwiches, hamburgers, hotdogs, 

coffee, cold drinks and snacks. 481 SW 60th Ave. Ocala  873-3599  

Dec 6th & 7th, 2014 - Central Florida HDT (Horse Driving Trials) - watch carriages traverse obstacles at Grand Oaks Resort & Car-

riage Museum, 3000 Marion County Road, Weirsdale.  For more information, map & directions -  http://thegrandoaks.com/ (352) 750-

5500 

December 12th - 14th, 2014 - Southern Junior Rodeo Assoc. Rodeo - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475. Starts at 7:00 

PM 12/12/2014 ends at 4:00 PM 12/14/2014 . For information, contact Wyatt Papy at coltcc98@embarqmail.com. 

December 13th, 2014 - Ocala/Marion County Christmas Parade - Parade begins at 5:30 PM -  for more information http://

www.ocalamarionchristmasparade.com/   https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=zdOrJ0RBW_D8.k9I29WB5WYI8&msa=0 

December 13th, 2014 - POP Schooling Show (Partners of the Park Scholling Show) - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.  

For information and entry form  FHP-POP.com  

December 13th, 2014 - Sunshine State Lure Coursing - 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM  - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475. For 

more information, contact Sue Kort at 352-357-0383, or email at payrollem@reliableconstructors.com 

December 13th, 2014 - Tractor Supply Farm Swap - Saturday 9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) - Buy-Sell-Trade Anything and 

Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). They can have some corals set up for anyone who wants to bring 

larger animals such as horses and cattle if you contact Joan: 352-216-4225. at Tractor Supply - 11252 N Williams St, Dunnellon.  For 

more information contact Joan: 352-216-4225 

December 14th, 2014 - POP XC Day (Partners of the Park Cross Country Day) - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.  For 

information and entry form  FHP-POP.com  

December 16th, 2014 - Meadow Wood Equine Club Annual Christmas Party - 7:00 pm at the home of Kathy & Stan Rohlwing, 

1891 NW 150th Avenue. Join us as we celebrate the Holiday Spirit. We will have a variety of foods, please bring something to share. 

Also, you may participate our Annual Holiday Horsey Gift Exchange, or just watch the fun, whichever you prefer. To participate, please 

bring a wrapped horsey gift valued at $10 to $15.  And 2015 club dues may be paid.  Any questions please call Secretary/Treasurer Kathy 

Rohlwing at (352) 861-7405   

 January 2nd - 4th, 2015 - John Hudson Productions Team Roping - Starts at 8:00 AM 1/2/2015 ends at 4:00 PM 1/4/2015.  - at the 

Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475.   

 

mailto:bre.ximenes@dep.state.fl.us
http://thegrandoaks.com/
mailto:coltcc98@embarqmail.com
http://www.ocalamarionchristmasparade.com/
http://www.ocalamarionchristmasparade.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=zdOrJ0RBW_D8.k9I29WB5WYI8&msa=0
http://FHP-POP.com
mailto:payrollem@reliableconstructors.com
http://FHP-POP.com
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I would like to take a moment and thank you for your support for the Veteran's Appreciation BBQ and 

Chili Cook-off.  If you were there you know it was a rousing success.  We had 102 people who committed 

to being there last night and by the size of the turnout we were not far from that number.  Of the 102, 30 

were Veterans.  Thank you for coming, your service and trusting that Meadow Wood Farms would show 

the appropriate support.  I have no doubt we have now laid the ground work, or planted the seed, that 

will make this an annual event. 

 

 

I cannot begin to list all the folks who helped make this the success it was without missing someone so 

please know that you are and were appreciated for your work and efforts.  From helping sell tickets, to 

offering insightful advice, helping set up and take down, even buying the tickets, making chili, arranging 

for and bringing vintage military vehicles, it is all these things that make each event we have a suc-

cess.  Meadow Wood Farms, you really know how to make things happen and you show it again and 

again. 

 

 

I had several people ask about the flag pole. I have the same flag pole we placed in the park and know of 

at least 2 other folks who have one as well.  We are all happy with the purchase.   Here is the website for 

the organization we purchased it from:  http://usvetsnetwork.org/    

 

 

So, Meadow Wood Farms, once again "Thank You".  

http://usvetsnetwork.org/


TOTAL FARM  

MAINTENANCE, LLC 

Support Your Local Merchants. They’re Supporting Us. 

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter. For more 

information or to place an ad, please contact Jodie Gebhard 352 390-3739.  Although the 

Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your neighbors and all will 

appreciate your patronage.   

"Help You Sell?"  

Proud Resident of MWF since 2005  
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ADVERTISEMENTS 

ONE CALL DOES IT ALL 

EARNING YOUR BUSINESS  

THE OLE FASHION WAY 

AFTER HOUR CALLS AND EMERGENCY 

CALLS ARE FINE 

 FULLY INSURED     FREE ESTIMATES  

 LIST OF REFERENCES 

John & Denise Thompson 

CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE  

(352) 425-3578 

SERVICES 

~Tree Trimming & Removal  

~Farm Cleanup Of Any Kind 

~Fencing New & Repair  ~Bush Hogging & Seeding 

~Home Repairs of Any Kind  

~Concrete Work & Grading 

~Water Lines & Drainage Problems 

~Barn Building & Repairs 

~Farm Management & Caretaking  

~Arenas & Custom Jumps 



ADVERTISEMENTS 
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

CHRISTMAS FOOD & GIFT DRIVE  

 SATURDAY,DECEMBER 13th 

WHERE?  YOUR MAILBOX BETWEEN 8AM-11AM  

OR DROP OFF TO 15 LAKE VIEW DRIVE WEST 

ANYTIME BEFORE 12/15. 

ROMEO ELEMENTARY CHRISTMAS FAM-

ILIES WISH LISTS 2014 

Below are the families listed by #, ages & items requested 

per Romeo Elementary guidance dept. 

Please wrap the NEW items & indicate 

the family # on them so they are allocated to 

the appropriate family.  Some folks donate gift cards 

which are always a great alternative. 

We still collect for food items also since students are 

home for the two week break & do not have the breakfast/

lunch option they do when school is in session.  Please 

keep this in mind re: snacks & meals. 

FAMILY # 7 - 1 ADULT & 2 GIRLS AGES 10 & 11  

Junior size 13 & 17 & 18/20 shirt, craft or art kits, painting & 

canvas supplies, clothes 

FAMILY #2 – 2 ADULTS, 2 GIRLS AGES 16 & 3, 1 BOY 

AGE 9 

Boy size 16 pants, L shirt – skates, Girls size 14 & 5, teen -gift 

card & baby doll for toddler girl 

FAMILY #19 – 2 ADULTS, 4 GIRLS AGES 13, 12 (X2) & 8, 3 

BOYS AGES 9, 10 & 5 

Boys – Legos, rip stick scooter, Mario Bros for Wii, cars & 

trucks - Sizes 10, 5/6 & 18 

Girls – nail polish, hair brush, make-up, hair stuff – sized 8/10, 

9 Jrs, 5 Jrs & 10/12 girls 

FAMILY #22&38 – 2 ADULT, 3 GIRLS AGES 11, 9 & 5, 2 BOYS 

AGES 13&10 

Boys – wrestling related, baseball – Sizes 14, Large 

Girls – Frozen, Monster High related – Sizes 14, 8 & 6 

FAMILY #42 – 2 ADULTS & 2 GIRLS AGES 12, 2 BOYS AGES 

10 & 5 

Boys – Pokemon cards, cars, trucks - Sizes 8 & 5 

Girls – movies, earbuds, CD’s, socks – Sizes 1-2 Jrs & 3-5 Jrs 

FAMILY #25 – 2 ADULTS & 3 BOYS AGES 14, 7 & 3 

Boys sizes  8-10, 4-5 &  Pants 30-32, Med shirt 

SPECIALIZING IN SMALL 

FARMS 

& 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS 

 

HONEST & RELIABLE 

CALL ME TODAY 
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GOODBYE AND HELLO 

 Do you know of a Meadow Wood Farms neighbor 

in need? The Meadow Wood Farms Angels are 

anonymous volunteers who are ready to help.  

 

To submit a request for assis-

tance, email:  

MWFAngels@gmail.com or 

call    Elizabeth Waller.  The 

Angels will contact you and 

obtain additional information 

in order to evaluate the re-

quest. 

Welcome to the new MWF Newsletter Editor 
If there’s one sure way to know what’s going on in Meadow Wood Farms, it’s to take on the job of Newsletter Editor.  

I’m at the end of my 3 year stint in the position and have learned a lot about our community.  As many of us have rec-

ognized, we have a great group of residents.  As individuals and groups they step up to add to the quality of life for 

all of us.  I believe that this is due, in no small part, to  the various ways we have of communicating with each other.  

The meetings, the newsletter, the website and  meadowwoodfarms1 online, are the links we have to organize and 

pool our talents, our energy, our activities and our commitment to each other and the community as a whole.   

Can you imagine what it would be like without those resources? Neither can I. Fortunately, there is always someone 

to come along and take on the various responsibilities that are necessary to keep us informed, collected and to 

therefor prosper as a  vibrant community. To all those who have come before, we owe you and to all those who will 

come after…..we need you.  

I want to thank Pat Anderson, the previous editor,  for making the transition as easy as possible. Jessica St.Hilaire was 

an enormous help as guest editor this summer. She didn’t skip a beat and made some improvements.  All this while 

maintaining her business of  creating the most enchanting  succulent plant decorations.  She actually inspired me to 

try my hand at it, which  I  then used as a basis for computer graphic “paintings”.  You see, one thing leads to anoth-

er.  

Dick Woodrome has been indispensable. He keeps track of the ad money, picks up the printed copies  and organiz-

es the distribution. I couldn’t have done it without him.  The board reviews the drafts to make sure there are no goofs 

and Elizabeth Waller is the best proof reader you could have. Wayne Hebert posts the final version on our website, 

so it is always available in a timely manner.  

Then there are all of YOU, who contribute ideas, articles, photos and ADS.  I cannot stress enough the value you 

bring to the issues. Your participation is vital. Please keep it up.  

Lisamarie Lucia has offered to carry on in my place. She too has a thriving business—“Tasti bites & Tea Parties”.  

That’s the other thing I learned in this job. We have a plethora of talented people in our midst. I hope Lisamarie will 

continue to feature our neighbors in upcoming issues.  The most viable way you can help her is to get your stuff in by 

the deadline.  It is critical to know what, how much and where it should be positioned before you can start to work on 

inserting it. Having to move things around, or squeeze stuff in at the last minute  is extremely time consuming and 

frustrating.  We want Lisa Marie to enjoy her job and stay with us a long time, don’t we?  

Welcome Lisamarie Lucia and we all thank you in advance.  

Jodie Gebhard 
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JOIN MEADOW  WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:   

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com 

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor- Neighbor to Neighbor Directory 

From main page, click on   Newsletter  - and then the month.—Newsletters 

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through 

May. If you aren’t a member, we would love for you to join us. 

The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighbor-

hood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to 

accompany your check. Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact 

Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.  

Membership Form & Information to Access 

Our Website, etc. 

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to 

Meadowwoodfarms1@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email 

address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attach-

ments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of 

the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that 

person.  

Please send or email items to be published to: 

Jodie Gebhard 

14 Carry Back Road 

Ocala, FL 34482 

Ph: 352 390-3739 

email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Send payment for ads to  

Dick Woodrome 

MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

Please send your check for $55.00 (Annual Dues Effective  June 01, 2014) with this form to : 

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477 

 

Also, please print & fill out the below information: 

 

Name (s):________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email:___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____  YES      _______NO      Put my/our information in the directory. 

_____YES      ______NO      I want my/our Newsletter mailed to my/our address. Otherwise it is always  

   posted on the website, which saves the Association printing and mailing costs. 

A  directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for $5.00. 

Additional copies for members = $2.00.  

Please Join 



MEADOW WOOD FARMS  

PROPERTY OWNERS  ASSOC. 

P.O. BOX 77-1896 

OCALA, FL 34477-1896 

. Photos always look 

better in our online 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com  

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HELP US KEEP FRIENDSHIP PARK 

CLEAN. 

http://meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/newsletter.htm

